Staff Team Meeting  
Meeting Summary 
Thursday, September 5, 2024, 10 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

 
Staff Team Members Present: Rebecca Harvey, Pamela Braff, Alyssa Jones Wood, Linsey Fields, Dominic Jones, and Julia Downing.
Staff Team Members Absent: None.

	Agenda Item
	Notes

	1. Home Energy Score Model Ordinance
	The Staff Team discussed progress with the recruitment for the focus group discussions related to the development of the Home Energy Score Model Ordinance. RSVPs was slow to start but has picked up. 
The Staff Team discussed the adoption timeline for the Ordinance:
· September: Focus Group Discussions
· End of October: Draft Ordinance
· October through December: Jurisdiction leadership presentations
· January: Executive Committee meeting & Planning Commissions
· February: Jurisdiction Committees
· March through April: City Council/County Commission first and second hearings.

	2. Energy Efficiency and Electrification (E3) Campaign 
	The Staff Team discussed the possibility of wrapping in some home weatherization efforts, even if it’s just a checklist, into the project. They also discussed which funding source could be applied to different aspects of the program (i.e. EECBG cannot be spent on any ground disturbing activities which means those funds can’t be spent on installing heat pumps). 

The Staff Team discussed the pros and cons of having one centralized E3 application for all jurisdictions to utilize, and the logistics of verifying address and jurisdiction through that process. They are going to opt for one master application that is then handed to the jurisdictions after confirming addresses.

The Staff Team discussed the prospect of having a third party provide customer service support through the E3 campaign and the scope of work that would have to be drafted to procure a third party. 

The Staff Team discussed how Puget Sound Energy was able to raise their efficiency boost rebates to encompass up to 120% area median income for the Energize Olympia program and how that would be very useful for the larger E3 campaign.

The Staff Team discussed the pros and cons of a distributer model versus an installer model for securing the group purchase discount for all E3 participants. They are opting for the installer model and need to work swiftly to procure those installers in order to get the program launched at the beginning of the year.

The Staff Team discussed the naming and branding of the E3 campaign and agreed to model off of Energize Olympia and name the campaign Energize Thurston. They will make small edits to the existing design collateral and logo of Energize Olympia to rebrand it with the TCMC colors and Thurston County as a whole. 

The Staff Team discussed maximizing the grant funding dollars by providing fully subsidized installations for residents at 80% or lower Area Median Income (AMI) and requesting a cost share of a certain percentage for residents with 81- 120% AMI. 
The Staff Team also discussed providing whole home electrification for fully subsidized customers or providing mostly heat pumps to those customers. The Staff Team decided to provide heat pumps across the board, to provide heat pump hot water heaters if the equipment is in poor repair or reaching its end of life, and ranges if the home has a gas range.

	3. 2025 Regional Initiative 
	The Staff Team discussed the timeline and staff capacity for drafting the scope of work for the 2025 regional initiative. They decided to work on drafting this scope in the new year, since the work cannot begin until the jurisdictions adopt their comprehensive plan updates.

	4. TCMC Admin/Facilitation
	The Staff Team discussed the County leading a competitive solicitation process for administrative and facilitation support of the TCMC. Staff are working on a draft currently and hope to have the solicitation ready for County staff review in the coming weeks.

	5. Staff Team Standard Operating Procedures 
	The Staff Team discussed developing standard operating procedures for things like Executive Committee meetings, annual reports, etc. 
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